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Send news to Chrissie at cj.ward@xtra.co.nz or phone 03-546-9818. Let me know about meetings, coming events, book launches, new publications, literary successes, etc. Tell me if you change your email address. Past newsletters are archived for a month on our website www.topwriters.co.nz.  Follow us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/topwritersNZSA/
REPORT ON COURAGE DAY EVENT

Gaelynne Pound sends this report:
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A crowd of approximately 20 attended the event marking Courage Day (Day of the Imprisoned Writer) at Nelson’s Volume bookshop on Thursday 15 November. Gaelynne Pound was MC for the evening. To begin, Dana Wensley, who is PEN (NZ)’s Representative for Freedom of Speech, gave a talk on the writers that PEN is focussing on this year, as well as Behrouz Boochani and his book No Friend But The Mountains: Writings from Manus Island.

This was followed by readings of poems by writers who have been or are imprisoned. The writers featured were: Behrouz Boochani (Kurd), Galal El-Behairy (Egypt), Mahvash Sabet (Iran), Ashraf Fayadh (Saudi Arabia), and Dareen Tatour (Israel). The poems were read by two young poets – Alice Wynen (16) and Bronte Fowler (12) – alongside Cat Woodward, Carol Don Ercolano and Henry Ludbrook.  Fleur Jackson and Juliet Ayre played the first movement from Prokofiev’s Sonata for two violins.

Thanks to Thomas and Stella of Volume for hosting the event.

The photo shows Alice Wynen reading a poem. More photos can be viewed on the branch Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/topwritersNZSA/
ALAN CARTER’S  CRIME NOVEL LONGLISTED FOR INTERNATIONAL AWARD

Congratulations to Alan Carter, whose crime novel Marlborough Man has been longlisted for the 2019 International Dublin Literary Award. 

Books are nominated for the Award by invited public libraries in cities through-out the world, making the Award unique in its coverage of international fiction. Titles are nominated on the basis of ‘high literary merit’ as determined by the nominating library.

Each year a panel of distinguished international judges is put in place under a non-voting chair. They have the epic task of considering each book from the longlist and narrowing it down to a shortlist of up to 10 titles. They must then enter deliberations to come up with the final winner by June of each year. For the 2019 Award, there are 141 books on the longlist.

Read more about Alan Carter here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/alan-carter.html
GARRICK’S STORIES SELECTED FOR PUBLICATION

Congratulations to Garrick Batten, two of whose short stories have been selected for publication after submission to the 2018 Timeless Wisdom International Writing Challenge. His short story ‘Lullaby’ has been selected for a volume titled Human Kindness, to be published in October 2019, and ‘Different Songsheets – Different Tunes’ has been selected for Struggle and Success, to be published in April 2020. 

The Timeless Wisdom International Writing Challenge is a competition bringing together writers aged 60 and over from around the world, with a focus on non-fiction short stories which share some of the wisdom that can only be acquired through age. Selected entries are collated into four books and published in the United States, Canada, the United Kingdom, Ireland, Australia and New Zealand by Exisle Publishing. See more here: https://www.facebook.com/timelesswisdomwritingcomp2018/
NEWS FROM MARLBOROUGH WRITERS

Annette Rattray sends this report:

Our monthly meeting on Tuesday 20 November at Fairweathers brought three new potential members to our group (there were 11 present). Joyce brought her laptop, and several gathered round to learn more about some Windows’ ‘shortcuts’ that aid fluidity when writing. ‘Shortcuts’ will be added to the ‘Recipes for Writers’ booklet we are preparing.
 
Our final meeting for the year is on Tuesday 18 December at noon. This will be held at Twelve Trees Vineyard Restaurant at Allan Scott Wines, 229 Jacksons Road, Raupara, 7273. Jacksons Road can be accessed on the south side of Raupara Road, or the North side of State Highway 6, just before you get to Woodbourne.  Twelve Trees is halfway down Jacksons Road on the west side. They will allocate space for up to 15 people on the mezzanine. The topic for the writing exercise is 300 words of humorous prose or poetry after the style of Pam Ayres, the Topp Twins, or your favourite.
 
There will be no meeting in January. Next year on Tuesday 19 February, 2019 at noon we will return to the Louvre Room at Fairweathers, 36 Scott Street, Blenheim. A topic and reminder will be sent out in January.
LAUNCH OF KISS ME HARDY  ISSUE 2

The second issue of kiss me hardy, NMIT's arts and literary journal, will be launched from 5.30 pm on Tuesday 27 November in the Johnny Cash Room (G Block, NMIT's Arts and Media building), Nile Street. Join in a celebration of writing and arts in Nelson and NMIT (and other creative writing schools in New Zealand), with readings music, wine & nibbles.

For more information contact kerry.sunderland@nmit.ac.nz . Issue 1 of kiss me hardy can be read here: https://kissmehardy.co.nz/
AUTHOR TALKS AT RICHMOND LIBRARY

Richmond Library is holding several events supporting NaNoWriMo – National Novel Writing Month – throughout November, including talks by these very different writers.

Author Talk, Tuesday 27 November – Amy Hindley
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Amy Hindley, author of Not a Leg to Stand On, has an extraordinary story to tell. Born with spina bifida, Amy voluntarily had her legs amputated in her late teens. Not a Leg to Stand On, first published in 2008 and released in a revised edition this year, is written with incredible humour and joie de vivre, despite its often dark subject matter. 

Author Talk, Friday 30 November – Heather Thomas
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Heather’s talk is titled ‘Telling Tales on My Family’. She is not an author, but she does write. At present Heather is writing stories about her family because she wants to make sure those precious family tales are never lost or forgotten. Heather is a warm and entertaining speaker who will share some great tips and tricks for getting your family tales down on paper.

Both talks take place from 12 noon – 1 pm. They are free events, with no booking required. Enquiries to library@tasman.govt.nz
PICTON POETS NEXT MEETING
For their last meeting of the year Picton Poets get together on Wednesday 28 November at 10.30 am for a picnic on the Picton foreshore, weather permitting. If the weather is unfavourable they will go to a local café (venue to be confirmed the day before). There is no set topic – poets can write on any subject of their choice.

There will be no meeting in January, so they will meet up again in February 2019. Picton Poets meet on the fourth Wednesday of the month, and welcome new members and visitors. For more information contact Mary Howan on 03-573 5973 or nadamary@xtra.co.nz
AUTHOR TALK AT MOTUEKA

Everyone is welcome at Motueka Library on Thursday 29 November when Ali Beasley will be talking about her book Emilia’s Colours and her experiences parenting her daughter Emilia, who lives with autism.

This beautiful book illustrates how people with autism have a unique way of looking at the world. Ali Beasley wrote Emilia’s Colours to raise more awareness and understanding around autism, and hopes her book can offer support to families, parents and others involved in working with people with autism. 

The talk takes place 11 am – 12 noon. Emilia’s Colours will be available for cash sales for $24. Drinks and nibbles will be provided. For more information contact library@tasman.govt.nz
LECTURE ON PHILIPPINE LITERATURE, CREATIVE WRITING AND ARTS

A lecture by Jun Cruz Reyes on Philippine Literature, Creative Writing and Arts will be given on Friday 30 November, 5 – 6.30 pm at St Barnabas’ Hall, 523 Main Road Stoke, Nelson.

Jun Cruz Reyes is an award-winning Filipino writer, painter, sculptor and filmmaker. His first novel Dragonfly, Dragonfly, Do Not Let the Bad Guy Catch You was awarded the Grand Prize for the Novel Category of the Palanca Awards in 1983. A collection of his award-winning short stories won the National Book Award for Fiction in 1983. His novel Etsa-Puwera is known as one of the finest novels written by a Filipino, and earned the Philippine Centennial Literary Prize, Novel Category, in 1998. Jun is currently a writing fellow of the Institute of Creative Writing of the University of the Philippines Diliman.

This lecture is a free event, but donations are appreciated. RSVP to 021 02980191.

WRITERS OF PICTON

Writers of Picton usually meet on the first Monday of the month, 1.30 – 3.30 pm in the upstairs meeting room at Picton Library. 

As their next meeting on Monday 3 December will be the last for the year, they have a booking at Cockles (formerly Toot & Whistle) at midday. Partners are welcome. After lunch they will share what they have written on the topic of ‘A good day’, or otherwise any topic people fancy.
There will be no meeting in January, so the first meeting of 2019 will be Monday 4 February, 1.30 pm at the library. The topic will be advised in January. For more information contact Irene & Peter Thomas at 03-973 0638 or pandi.goodhope@gmail.com
AUTHOR TALK IN NELSON
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Elizabeth Lissaman: New Zealand’s pioneer studio potter is a landmark publication by Jan Vial and Steve Austin. 

Lissaman designed, threw, decorated, fired and sold her first significant collection of pots in 1927 and potted continuously until 1990, spanning New Zealand’s studio pottery movements. Her life, work and importance are explored in this book. Jane Vial and Steve Austin will be talking about the potter and the book at Volume, 15 Church Street, Nelson, on Monday 
3 December,  5.30 – 6.30  pm. Find out more about the book here https://volume.circlesoft.net/p/craft-elizabeth-lissaman?barcode=9780994130662&search_key=lissaman
WRITERS AT LUNCHTIME

The next Writers at Lunchtime meeting is on Wednesday 5 December, 
11.30 am to 1.30 pm. As this is the last meeting for the year, it will be a social occasion with a raffle and a quiz – bring a pen! Please also bring a wrapped book (pre-loved is fine) for ‘Secret Santa’ exchange of gifts.

The venue for Writers at Lunchtime is The Prince Albert, 113 Nile Street, Nelson (car parking is accessed from Tasman Street). Come any time from 11.30 am. Everyone is welcome. For more information contact Chrissie on 03-5469818.
‘LIFE SENTENCE’ WRITING GROUP 
‘Life Sentence’ is a writing group for those who want to write better, be inspired and be supported to publish. They meet on the first Thursday of the month at The Workshop in New Street, Nelson, 5.30 - 7pm. The next meeting will be on Thursday 6 December. They will take a break in January and meet up again on 7 February 2019.
For more information contact Chris Stuart on 027 777 2556, or email chrisannstuart@gmail.com.

GOLDEN BAY WRITERS GROUP

The Golden Bay Writers Group meets on the first Friday of each month from 1.30 - 3 pm, usually at the Dangerous Café, 46 Commercial Street, Takaka. Meet up to talk writing in all its forms, to encourage and inspire each other, to share our challenges and victories, and to connect over a cuppa. 
Their next meeting will be on Friday 7 December. There will be a writing challenge of a 200-word piece of writing in any genre on a topic to be announced.
Everyone is welcome to Golden Bay Writers Group meetings. For more information contact Charlotte Squire at charlottesquirecoms@gmail.com 

F(R)ICTION LITERARY CONTESTS

F(r)iction is accepting previously unpublished works of short fiction, flash fiction, and poetry. They accept submissions from writers located anywhere in the world, as long as the work is in English. Their editorial staff favour stories that celebrate the weird, take risks, and are driven by a strong, unique voice. 

The winner of the short story contest will be awarded US$1,000 and publication in F(r)iction. Five finalists will receive free professional edits on their submission and will be considered for publication. Criteria: Stories of any genre, ranging from 1,000 to 7,500 words. Entry fee: US$15 each.

The winner of the poetry contest will be awarded US$300 and publication in F(r)iction. Five finalists will receive free professional edits on their submission and will be considered for publication. Criteria: Poems of any genre or form, three pages or less per poem. Entry fee: US$8 each, or three for US$12.

The winner of the flash fiction contest will be awarded US$300 and publication in F(r)iction. Five finalists will receive free professional edits on their submission and will be considered for publication. Criteria: Stories of any genre, with a maximum of 750 words. Entry fee: US$8 each, or three for US$12.

The winner of the creative nonfiction contest will be awarded US$500 and publication in F(r)iction. Five finalists will receive free professional edits on their submission and will be considered for publication. Criteria: Any genre ranging from 1,000 to 7,500 words. Entry fee: US$10 each.

Deadline 15 December. For more information go to:

https://tetheredbyletters.com/submissions/contest/
SUBMISSIONS INVITED FROM TOP OF THE SOUTH WRITERS
Writers of Picton invite writers from across the Top of the South to submit original creative non- fiction up to 3000 words and /or poems up to 50 lines for a proposed anthology.

Submissions might be serious, quirky, humorous or prophetic, but on the theme ‘In an Ideal World . . .’ They should be sent in electronic format as an email attachment, together with contact details by 31 January 2019 to 
petergoodhope@gmail.com
Authors retain copyright of their work. Submissions will be subject to editing and proofreading in consultation with the author. 

POEM IN THE WINDOW

Each month, a poem is displayed in the window of Page & Blackmore Booksellers at 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson. The poem for November is Alter Proposal by Mary Bell Thornton. 
Poems reflecting the Top of the South are desirable, but submissions on any theme are welcome. The most important criterion is that people passing by and pausing to read can readily identify with it. Length should ideally be not more than 30 lines, but an extract from a longer poem could be displayed as lines from ....  If you would like a poem of yours considered for the window, send a selection of up to three as email attachments to Carol Ercolano at c.d.ercolano@gmail.com 

The ‘window poems’ are published in the biennial Horizons anthologies, which also feature the winning stories from the Page & Blackmore Short Story Competitions. Every author included in the anthology receives a free copy.  

The poems that appeared during 2015 and 2016 appear in Horizons 3, which is available for purchase here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/publications.html 

The poems displayed during 2017 and 2018 will be included in Horizons 4, which will be published during the later part of 2019. 
